
 
 

 
 

 
                  
                                
                  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    Principal’s News 
    

PSSA North Sydney Cross Country Carnival and Winter Gala Day 

Over the past two weeks students have participated in the second Ku-ring-gai PSSA Gala Day for this term as well as the 
North Sydney Cross Country carnival. 

Students represented our school in three winter sports (soccer, netball, and AFL) at multiple venues as part of the Ku-ring-
gai PSSA Gala Day. The children competed well across all three sports and showed outstanding sportsmanship throughout 
the day. I’d like to congratulate the students on their efforts for their respective teams as well as for the way in which they 
represented the school with pride. I’d also like to thank the teachers who coach the teams and dedicate their time to ensuring 
this opportunity is available to the children. Thank you also to the parents who attended and assisted with transporting 
shade shelters to the various venues. 

Last Friday five students represented our Ku-ring-gai PSSA at the North Sydney Cross Country Carnival in Wyong. Our 
students competed fiercely and showed great sportsmanship at the carnival. They represented the Ku-ring-gai zone PSSA 
and our school with pride. All five students competed well. Chloe M in Year 6, Emily B in Year 4 and James D in Year 2 all 
ran competitively in their respective races and are to be congratulated for their efforts. 

Two of our students performed exceptionally well in their events and have qualified for the State Carnival. Kenneth H in 
Year 3 finished first in his race and Marlow G in Year 5 finished 3rd in her race. This is an outstanding achievement. 

 
 
 
 

Thursday, 19 June 2025                                           Term 2, Week 8 
 

  

Dates to remember: 
Term 2, 2025 
Friday 20 – Tuesday 24 June    Sydney North Dance Festival – Glen Street Theatre 
Sunday 22 June     PPS Band Workshop 
Thursday 26 June     K-2 Athletics Carnival 
Wednesday 2 July      Stage 1 Gibberagong excursion (2K & 2S) 
Friday 4 July      Last day of Term 2 
Tuesday 22 July     Students return for Term 3 
 
 



    
 

 
 
  
Congratulations Christopher  
 
Congratulations to Christopher from 3K who competed in Melbourne at the Rise Cup fencing competition. Christopher 
achieved a gold for under 8 Epee, and third place in the under 10 competition. Well done, this is an outstanding 
achievement.    
 

    
 
 
 



Stage One Gibberagong Environmental Education Centre Excursion  
 
Recently, classes 1B, 1M, 1L and 2C visited the Gibberagong Environmental Education Centre in Bobbin Head. The 
children explored the natural environment, went on a bush walk and participated in environmental activities at the centre.  
  
The children had a wonderful day of exploring and learning.   
  
Classes 2S and 2K will be visiting the Gibberagong Environmental Education Centre in two weeks.  
  

 
  



 
2025 Sydney North Dance Festival  

Our junior and senior girls’ dance groups will be performing at the 2025 Sydney North Dance Festival at the Glen Street 
Theatre. The children will be attending a full-dress rehearsal this Friday. They will then perform their dances this Saturday 
and next Tuesday as part of the festival.   

I’d like to congratulate the children from both dance groups on being selected to be part of the Sydney North Dance 
Festival and wish them best of luck for their upcoming performances. I’d like to thank Ms Sharp, Ms Longfield and Mrs 
Holbrook for preparing our dancers and for their dedication in providing this opportunity to the students.   

2025 NAPLAN Update  

Printed 2025 NAPLAN individual student reports will be dispatched to schools at the start of Term 3 for schools to 
distribute to parents and carers. Summary NAPLAN results data has been made available to schools this week. The 
school will begin analysing that data together with school-based data in order to make valid judgements about areas for 
school improvement.  

AUSTRALIAN GOVERNMENT - Children’s Online Privacy Code  

The Office of the Australian Information Commissioner (OAIC), the Australian Government’s privacy regulator, is seeking 
input from parents and carers to assist them in its development of the Children’s Online Privacy Code (the Code). The 
Code will put children at the centre of privacy protections in Australia. By the time a child turns 13, it's estimated that 72 
million pieces of data will have been collected about them. The aim of the Code is to strengthen privacy protections for 
the handling of children’s personal information. Your insights as a parent or carer are important. To have your say, please 
take a few minutes to complete the parent discussion paper here:  

 https://www.oaic.gov.au/engage-with-us/consultations/childrens-online-privacy-code-consultation-for-children-and-
parents.  

Your support is also important in helping your child or young person to take part too. Please assist them in filling out the 
appropriate worksheet, provided in the link above. This consultation will be open until the 30 June 2025. You can read 
more about the Code here:  

Children’s Online Privacy Code | OAIC  

Advice for Families  

COVID-smart school settings reflect NSW Health's latest COVID-19 guidelines and the department’s management of 
COVID-19 within educational settings. COVID-19 is still active in the community. While COVID-19 remains an 
unpredictable virus, NSW Health advise it will continue to present a health risk to the community.  

Schools continue to implement baseline COVID-smart measures to help reduce the risk of transmission for students and 
staff members. These key COVID-smart measures include:  

• staying home until you are well  
• following NSW Health Advice for people exposed to COVID-19  
• strongly encouraging staff, students and families stay up to date with vaccinations (including COVID-19 boosters, 

when eligible)  
• practicing good hygiene including regular hand washing  
• maintaining natural ventilation  
• recommending staff and visitors wear a mask when working with students at greater risk of serious illness should 

they contract COVID-19, regardless of school type, particularly indoors and when physical distancing is not 
possible  

• assessing risk and applying appropriate safeguards across activities and events.  

 
Students, staff and visitors should only attend school when feeling well and symptom-free. Follow NSW Health advice 
on Testing and what to do if you have COVID-19 
 
Parents and carers of children with persistent or ongoing COVID-19 symptoms should discuss these with their local health 
care professional. These symptoms may be related to other illnesses (such as allergies or hay fever) and benefit from 
treatment and management by a doctor.  
  

https://www.oaic.gov.au/engage-with-us/consultations/childrens-online-privacy-code-consultation-for-children-and-parents%22%20/t%20%22_blank
https://www.oaic.gov.au/engage-with-us/consultations/childrens-online-privacy-code-consultation-for-children-and-parents%22%20/t%20%22_blank
https://www.oaic.gov.au/engage-with-us/consultations/childrens-online-privacy-code-consultation-for-children-and-parents%22%20/t%20%22_blank
https://www.oaic.gov.au/privacy/privacy-registers/privacy-codes/childrens-online-privacy-code
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/testing-managing/people-exposed-to-covid
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/testing-managing
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/testing-managing/symptoms


From the start of 2024, rapid antigen tests (RAT) are no longer available free of charge to schools. NSW Health 
recommend testing for COVID-19 if you have symptoms and are at higher risk of serious illness. Please note 
that, parents and carers are still required to inform the school if their child tests positive to Covid-19.  
  
For further information please refer to the Department's 'Advice for Families 
at https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/covid-19/advice-for-families.html?deliveryName=DM22323#Term2.  
  
Road Safety  
 
As we continue to prioritise the safety of our students, we would like to remind everyone of some important road safety 
practices when dropping off and picking up your children.  
 
Safe Vehicle Entry and Exit 
  
To ensure the safety of all students, please remind your children to enter and exit vehicles from the rear passenger door 
only. This practice minimises the risk of accidents occurring as they get in and out of the car. Additionally, we ask that 
school bags are stored inside the vehicle, rather than in the boot, to prevent any unnecessary delays during drop-off and 
pick-up times and maintain student safety.  
  
Kiss 'n' Ride Rules  
 
Our 'Kiss 'n' Ride' area is designed to keep traffic flowing smoothly while ensuring the safety of our students. Please 
adhere to the following rules:  
· Pull up as far forward as possible in the designated area.  
· Stay in your vehicle while your child enters or exits.  
· Do not leave your vehicle unattended in the Kiss 'n' Ride zone.  
· Standing in this area is only permitted for up to 2 minutes and the driver is only permitted to leave the vehicle for up to 3 
metres.  
  
Parking Considerations  
To maintain safety and accessibility for all, please refrain from parking across residential driveways or double parking 
while in the carline. These actions can obstruct traffic flow and pose a risk to pedestrians and other vehicles.  
  
We appreciate your cooperation in making our school a safe environment for everyone. Let’s work together to keep our 
children safe!  
                         
Bruno Diodati 
Principal    
  

 
 
 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/testing-managing/rat-or-pcr-test
https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/covid-19/advice-for-families.html?deliveryName=DM22323#Term2


 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
                                    

 Deputy Principal’s News 
 
Be in line by 5 to 9 

Thank you to all those parents who have made a positive impact by arriving on time. There has been a large reduction in 
students who are arriving late over the last few weeks which has been wonderful to see.  

Arriving at school on time is essential for setting a positive tone for the day. It allows students to settle into their classrooms, 
engage with their teachers, and connect with their peers before lessons begin.  

We understand that mornings can be hectic, with busy schedules and various responsibilities. However, your efforts to 
ensure your child arrives at school on time do not go unnoticed. Whether it’s setting an earlier alarm, preparing lunches the 
night before, or encouraging your child to be ready on time, every little bit helps! 

Catching the school bus 

Many of our students rely on public transport to get home after school, and the Opal card is essential for this travel. The 
bus drivers in the afternoon have many students wanting to catch the bus but do not have an OPAL card with them. They 
need to tap on and off every time they catch the bus. 

 

 

Student Reports Parent Information Session 

There have been some changes to students’ reports that have been made by the Department of Education. As a result, 
Semester One reports will be different to past years’ reports. We will be holding a short parent information session in the 
school hall to outline this change on Wednesday 2 July at 9.15am. There will also be information provided during this 
session on reporting requirements for EAL/D students at our school. All parents and carers are invited to attend 

K-2 Athletics Carnival 

A reminder that the K-2 Athletics carnival will be next Thursday 26 June (Term 2, Week 9) at Bannockburn Oval. 



(Backup date is the following week – Thursday 3 July). 

All children are to come to school as normal by 8:55am. At the end of the carnival, students will walk back to school with 
their teachers and be dismissed from school at 2:55pm. 

Students should bring their morning tea, lunch and a drink bottle in a small backpack. There is no need for crunch and sip. 
We will be eating lunch at the oval. The canteen will not be available on this day so please ensure you have cancelled any 
recurring orders. 

Children are to wear their sports uniforms. Students are reminded to bring warm clothing, wear their school hat and 
sunscreen and bring a raincoat. Please ensure all items are clearly labelled.  

Please note that Year 2 students who are 8 or turning 8 this year will also have the option to compete at the PPS Primary 
Athletics Carnival on Thursday 24 July (early Term 3). The results from the 100 metre race at this primary carnival will 
determine which students qualify for the Zone carnival. 

Parents are welcome. If you are planning to attend the carnival, please be mindful of the Department’s COVID safe 
requirements. 

Please ensure you have completed your child’s general permission form to walk to Bannockburn Oval (this was 
part of your online permissions that were distributed at the beginning of the year). 

 
 Jennifer Graham 
Deputy Principal 
 
 
 

    Administration News 
 
 
Absences from School (whole day or part day) 
If your child is going to be absent from school for any reason, please either call or email the school office (pymble-
p.school@det.nsw.edu.au) detailing your child’s full name, class and reason for their absence.   
 
If your child is late to school for any reason (ie: arriving after 8.55am), please accompany your child to the school office to 
sign them in. Students who arrive late to school without a parent will be marked ‘Late – Unexplained’ and parents will be 
required to provide an explanation via the School Bytes Parent Portal. 
 
 
Administration of Pain Relief Medication 
Please be aware that the school cannot administer pain relief in the form of paracetamol or ibuprofen to students unless 
this medication has been provided to the school and we have written authority from parents to do so. Should students 
require pain relief for an injury or illness that has occurred at school, parents will be contacted to collect their child and/or 
administer medication themselves. 
 
If your child requires pain relief for a recent injury or ailment and you would like school staff to administer this medication at 
school for a short period of time, please complete the Request for Administering Medication form (found on the School 
Bytes Parent Portal under the ‘Resources’ tab) and bring the medication to the office.  
 
Please note that students are not permitted to carry medication on themselves or in their school bag at any time. 
 
 
A Reminder About Manners in our School Community 
We have noticed recently that some students are not using their manners when 
speaking with office staff.  Please remind your children of the importance of 
respectful communication, as it fosters a positive school environment. Thank 
you for your support in reinforcing good manners at home! 
 
 
Application for Extended Leave (Travel) Forms 
As part of the NSW Department of Education’s attendance policy, parents and 
carers are required to apply for extended leave if their child is going to be absent 
from school for a period of 5 consecutive days or more. This does not apply for 
periods of leave due to illness. This applies to planned periods of leave which exceed 5 or more days. Parents and carers 
can apply for Extended Leave online via the School Bytes Parent Portal under the ‘Forms’ menu option. 
 
Mrs Frankish, Mrs Weir, Mrs McCulloch, Mrs Cooper & Mrs O’Donohue    

 

mailto:pymble-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:pymble-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


   Berry Street Educational Model 
 

 
 

BRAIN BREAKS  
 
 
 

                                
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
  
At school we use Brain Breaks in each session of learning to refocus students on the task at hand. Sometimes the Brain 
Breaks involve physical activity and sometimes they are more passive. Ask you child what their favourite Brain Break is. 
In the following weeks I will be sharing some of our favourites. These can be used to focus your child on tasks at home as 
well as at school.  
  
Robyn Herbert 
Assistant Principal 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 Uniform Shop 

 



 
 
 

School student travel information for parents and students 

School Travel Passes 
 
Students who require a School Opal card or travel pass but have not yet applied need to apply or update their details 
as soon as possible. 
 
In the Opal network, students should travel with a Child/Youth Opal card until they receive their valid School Opal 
card. If outside Greater Sydney, parents should contact their local bus operator to discuss their travel needs. 
 
Students living in rural and regional areas will receive their travel pass from their nominated transport operator. It 
may be issued via their school or be sent directly to them at home. Note: some rural and regional operators do not 
issue travel passes. Students/parents should confirm with their nominated operator if they do not receive a pass. 
  

Terms of Use 

Students using School Opal cards must tap on and tap off in line with the Opal terms of use . 
 
This includes travel within the approved times between 6.30am and 7.00pm from Monday to Friday on school days 
only. Students must use their Child/Youth Opal card for any travel outside these times. 
 
All students are required to comply with the Student code of conduct. The code of conduct aims to ensure the safety 
and well-being of school children and other passengers. It is important that parents ensure their child is aware of 
this, as failure to comply with the code of conduct can result in a suspension from travel. 
  

Mail sent from the Stakeholder Liaison Team, Customers Systems and Operations. 

 
 

Further information can be found at transportnsw.info/school-students 
 

Enquiries can be submitted at transportnsw.info/passes-concessions-feedback 
    

 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27edef4547d13674955767b2d2455583efb55ad489faf4d7549e600bbff28d35475b5a2ad7cd19df2268a213be0e881d6822621de09cacc2d18a0&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588192587%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=BfuweozgPC2NSN6EiSESVR3FMRxyc4h1K8oInXTr5w4%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede2bdc104baafadbc1b1ced8d5d4ad59ade421ff5fb62f209311105bd4ecfb0dc91697624a56e7e5735dad8b32b89ca454f08ab3cf82e394ec&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588220790%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=o6%2BkX27bY5HbAtF6el2oRFtOSV8tPph3eTyKJ7Kjs6k%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede064ee9531111c15dfa702b5abfd740e1b3a1c2426b52527e09fae1532fa0602cfec12366f4141533d1156a09db10c441beb38eda4e0aee77&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588237651%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=eFWJVGZ7y%2BGf3BAKSAs6WUnL1WjLBfHWlsGFSSGPCY0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede995a7139f0962b8e31b39a0680c4a89d613834e29c000caa4e04cf12adda74e1d6c3c36a7666e6108e3604efe628f0312e97fd648d663066&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588254143%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4y8YYwkYPmnqyjl6YCSZ3zBvQN84R92XjXOT3tc9qqE%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27edeb6bdc060e8dc53c0ae78e462ed8633d821825909a8ffd407900f15accad936ddc170cff6585639ae555acbf8cc9558892f0ec54d2b4ca57d&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588270742%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4AaM%2F4S4txIyeivrCAkR9bP0tDZomm6xhMNhhojGriQ%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede2e423fb0446d589a684dca66f232d1fd12cf7f78ddfdd704462de65cc0235af2121963d870970ef076b7d307e0c53b01708ce544417a73b0&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588286996%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zFZULSykxp5hqvUsyelynq5wneL34rRdBU8fn%2BSTOhE%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fclick.email.transport.nsw.gov.au%2F%3Fqs%3D41ad92cd48d27ede374fbdd0b199280fe7a8098f7586e97065ba3464adb971699001860df0574d3a359300a0ce4ac8100277850c4a421d88aa805da3d6a3893f&data=05%7C02%7CKathryn.McCulloch4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4a9864cba39146a6af0208dd61c5daa9%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638774224588303111%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=4WxAmn3up6js6rkx8B5kFvfLF220B1y2mkA6h1rCuH8%3D&reserved=0
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  P&C News 
 
P&C News 
 
Connect with the P&C 
 
 

 

 

 

   

   
 
 
Upcoming P&C Meetings 
 
The next P&C meeting is on Wednesday, 13 August 2025 (Term 3, Week 4) at 7:30pm. 
You don’t need to be a P&C member to attend. You may attend in-person or via Zoom.  
 
Please contact secretary.ppspc@gmail.com to register your interest. Zoom details and a copy of the meeting agenda will 
be sent out via email closer to the date.   
Meetings are usually held each term in Week 4: 
Term 3: Wednesday 13 August 2025  
Term 4 and AGM: Wednesday 5 November 2025 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.facebook.com/groups/167379250010067
https://www.instagram.com/ppspandc?utm_source=ig_web_button_share_sheet&igsh=ZDNlZDc0MzIxNw==
http://ppspandc.org/
http://ppspandc.org/kindy2024
http://pymble-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:president.ppspc@gmail.com


 
 
 
Important Announcement 
 
Treasurer needed for 2026:  
 

 
 
 
The P&C needs a new Treasurer to join the P&C Executive Committee in 2026! 
 
Glenn Gao has been the amazing PPS P&C Treasurer for the past 4 years. He can only hold the position for no more than 
four consecutive years and as such, the P&C is seeking someone as awesome to help oversee the financial side of P&C. 
Please note that the P&C employs a paid book-keeper to manage the day-to-day finances meaning that the role of the 
Treasurer is more about oversight and strategy.  
 
Please consider assisting your child’s wonderful school and its community by nominating yourself for this position. 
Glenn will happily assist in the handover and to answer any questions. 
 
Please contact Amy to know more at: president.ppspc@gmail.com    
 

mailto:president.ppspc@gmail.com


Band Program 

📅📅 Band Workshop – Sunday 22nd June 
Looking forward to seeing you all this Sunday for a fun and focused day of music-making, rehearsals, tutorials, 
and special guest entertainment! Details will be shared via the Band WhatsApp groups. Please check in and 
make sure your child is ready for a fabulous day. 

 

 
 

Parent Volunteers are needed on the day, you can sign up here: 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0D4BABA92AA2F4C34-57200612-band 

🎻🎻 Strings Ensemble – Acacia Concert Rehearsal 
Mrs Herbert is coordinating the details for the upcoming rehearsal on Monday 23rd June. Please keep an eye 
out in School Bytes for any updated information for this rehearsal. 

🎤🎤 End of Term Concerts 
Parents are warmly invited to attend our end-of-term performances in the final week of term. Dates and 
times will be confirmed soon via the Band WhatsApp groups. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0D4BABA92AA2F4C34-57200612-band


🎺🎺 ASBOF – Save the Date! – Sunday 31st August 
Our biggest event of the year is coming up! More details to follow, but for now, please mark this important 
date in your calendar. 

 

 
 

Thank you for supporting your child’s musical journey, it truly makes a difference. 

P&C Events 
 
The Pymble Fun Run 
 
The Pymble Fun Run is an exciting new Community Event for 2025.  
 
Check it out and register at  pymblefunrun.com.au  
 
Follow us on social media for the latest updates:                                                       
 
 

                               
                                                                                  
 

http://pymblefunrun.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/people/Pymble-Fun-Run/61576314093857/
https://www.instagram.com/pymble_funrun_official/


 
 
 
 
For information on sponsorship opportunities please e-mail letschat@pymblefunrun.com.au . 
 
We’re on the lookout for amazing local businesses or if you know of one who is keen to support this inaugural event, 
please get in touch.  
 
Second Hand Uniform Shop 
 
Weekly Opening Hours 
 
The 2nd-hand uniform shop remains open for sales every Thursday from 8:30am to 9:00am during the school term.  
 
Pymble Freebies 
 
We’re excited to announce Pymble Freebies, a WhatsApp group created by the P&C to support sustainability and 
community connection. 
 
Click here to join - https://chat.whatsapp.com/CbbqYkeO2FEHWDfYtct2NL   

mailto:letschat@pymblefunrun.com.au
https://chat.whatsapp.com/CbbqYkeO2FEHWDfYtct2NL


 

 



   General PPS and Extracurricular News 
   

 

 



  

 

                          

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



           

PPS Christian Prayer Group 
 
Throughout the year, the PPS Christian Prayer Group meet to pray for the PPS community. The group meet on the first 
Friday of each month at 9am at PPS at the shelter area on the top playground.  If you would like to join us, please contact 
Briony Jones (brionyjones_1@hotmail.com) 
 
 
 

    Lost Property 
 
 
The Lost Property box is located in the room under the Hall, near the Band Room.  With the easing of COVID-19 
restrictions, parents are able to once again check the Lost Property box for their child’s missing items. 
To minimise items going missing, please ensure your child’s belongings are clearly labelled.  Items with NO NAME will 
be sent to the 2nd Hand Uniform shop and proceeds from these sales will be used to fund school improvements. 
 
 

 

 Uniform Shop  
 
   
With the easing of COVID-19 restrictions, the Uniform Shop is pleased to be able to welcome parents and carers back 
into the store during their normal opening hours: Tuesday 1.30pm – 4pm and Thursday 8.15am – 10.30am. 
 
The Uniform shop is also still offering contact free ordering:  
 

(1) Online ordering – www.alintaapparel.com.au 
(2) Store phone order – 0413 087 395 
(3) Contact Alinta Call Centre – 4321 0433 

 
 
 
 
 

   2nd Hand Uniform Shop  
 
The 2nd Hand Uniform shop is a P&C initiative run by volunteers and we offer a walk-in service to purchase donated 2nd 
hand uniforms. The shop is open for sales every Thursday from 8:30am to 9:00am during the school term. 

Our stock is dependent on donations, so if you have uniforms, you no longer need, please consider donating them by 
placing them in the white uniform recycling bin located outside the school office. We only accept PPS branded uniforms 
and for hygiene reasons we can’t accept socks or tights. Please make sure all donations are in usable condition and washed 
before they are donated.  

Please support this great initiative at our school and save tones of school uniforms from ending up in landfill.  

 
If you have any questions, you can reach out to us at 2ndhand.ppspc@gmail.com          
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:brionyjones_1@hotmail.com
http://www.alintaapparel.com.au/
mailto:2ndhand.ppspc@gmail.com
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Manly Warringah Basketball Assoc. 
Learn Basketball Skills in a fun learning environment with qualifies coaches. 

Saturday 03 May – 28 June 2025 
www.trybooking.com/CZABJ 

Aussie hoops is a fun inclusive, structured introductory basketball program for 5-10 yrs old 
Sunday 11 may – 29 June 2025 

www.aussiehoops.basketball/program-locator/ 
  

Ignite Football 
For Kids aged 7-12 at Barker College – Bowman Field 
Fun football sessions in a team-based environment. 

Ignitefootballprogram@gmail.com 
 

 The Language Company 
Expression of Interest for Spanish classes. 

Should you be interested in your child learning Spanish, please contact Michele at The Language Company. 
www.thelanguagecompany.com.au 

enquiries@thelanguagecompany.com.au 
 
 

http://www.trybooking.com/CZABJ
http://www.aussiehoops.basketball/program-locator/
mailto:Ignitefootballprogram@gmail.com
http://www.thelanguagecompany.com.au/
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